Minutes of the SMA Alumni Association Meeting held on March 9, 2008 at 3pm at St. Mary`s Academy, Oslob, Cebu.

Attendance:

1.) Dawn R. Oripaypay

2.) Lindo G. Nazareno

3.) Katrina P. Tumulak

4.) Bonifacia A. Durangparang
5.) Miguelito J. Yrauda

6.) Jean Paul Cabigon

7.) Virgencita C. Labiste

8.) Lyrisa D. Lastimosa

9.) Carmelita M. Durens

10.)Wilma A. Yrauda

11.)S. Ma. Fe M. Saluta, RVM

12.)Maita T. Artes

13.)Joy Aimee Calimpong

14.)Maria V. Lim

15.)Maria Grizel D. Ragandang


The meeting was presided by Rev. Fr. Cristeto Mendez, SMA Alumni Association Adviser.

I. Prayer: Miss Lyrissa Lastimosa
II. Reading of the minutes of  the previous meeting: Ms. Maria Grizel D. Ragandang

III. Correction:


Ms. Juliana Rizon not Mrs. Juliana Rizon


Mrs. Lucia Romanillos not Ms. Lucia Romanillos

IV. Approval: The minutes was corrected, and Mrs. Virgencita Labiste moved for the   


approval of the minutes and Fr. Cris seconded. 

V. Business Arising in the Minutes:


A. Socio-cultural Committee:



- Fr. Cris asked Ms. Grizel if the Socio-cultural committee had started collecting pictures from different batches for the SMA Alumni Association website.


- Mr. Miguelito Yrauda answered that he had started collecting  pictures but not all batches submitted.


- Fr. Cris told Mr. Miguelito Yrauda to make a progress report on the task of collecting pictures.

         - Ms. Grizel suggested to borrow the pictures on the SMAAA bulletin board inside the library.



-  Mr. J.P. Cabigon added that we would look for alumni who are really into that thing, expert in Information Technology, scanning, graphic arts, etc.


-  Mrs. Wilma Yrauda suggested also to publish in the school publication whatever development or progress that the SMAAA has.


- Mr. Miguelito Yrauda suggested that we would post an announcement informing the alumni to submit their class pictures to the school registrar for the SMAAA website.


B. Planning for the alumni homecoming



- Mrs. Virgencita Labiste said that they could not present  any report yet on the planning because  they had to meet on March 22, 2008.



- The persons invited to attend the meeting on the said date to come up with some ideas and suggestions were Fr. Cris, Mrs. Cuevas, Ms. Durens, Ma`am Polit, Mrs. Yrauda, and the committee on information.

            C. SMAAA Fund:



- Based on the suggestion during the first meeting of the SMAAA last December 16, 2007 that there will be an alumni fund per batch in the amount of 1000.00 pesos, J.P. Cabigon said that it should be imposed. He suggested that the collection of the alumni fund could be on installment basis. He added that each batch can raise more than 1000.00 pesos.


- Mrs. Maria Lim, batch 2001, promised to give 1000.00 pesos next meeting.


- Ms. Lyrissa Lastimosa was appointed to be the treasurer since she is the school cashier. 

             D. SMA Old Building Lot:



- Fr. Cris asked Sister Fe if she could share about some developments or hearings of the old building lot. He said that the process of selling the parish lot or property should be passed to and be processed through the Administrative Board of the Archdiocese of Cebu. The priest will be asked by the committee what will be the proceeds for.



- Sister  Fe shared that only the lot where the new building is located has the perpetual use. She said that she made the requirements for the perpetual use of the lot where the old building is located but she was told that the parish priest has the authority if he will allow SMA to stay for perpetual use.



- Fr. Cris said that he would talk about the lot with the alumni.
              E. SMAAA Office: 



-Fr. Cris asked where the SMAAA could hold office.



- Ms. Durens asked if we could use the Assumption Building.



- Ms. Lyrissa said that the building is used as a faculty room.



- Ms. Grizel suggested that there are rooms upstairs in the Assumption Building.


- Fr. Cris said that it would be difficult  for him to go up.



- Starting April 13, 2008 the SMAAA would use the room in the St. Joseph Building near the Principal`s office.



- Ms. Lyrissa said that for the meantime we would use another room because the building will be renovated.
              F. Committee on Spirituality:



- Fr. Cris said that the year-long renewal program will be offered to the alumni in Boljoon, Cebu City, Santander, and Manila. He suggested to organize a chapter in Santander, Boljoon, Cebu City, and Manila.



- Manila Chapter: c/o Bethsaida Tiu



- Fr. Cris added that there should be representatives from different committees to join the meeting in every chapter.



- Ms. Lyrissa said that the batch of  Fr. Daniel usually have their meeting in the house of the late Dr. Arlene. At this time, it is Annabelle who is in-charge.



- Fr. Cris asked who would accept the responsibility to facilitate a meeting in Cebu City chapter.

                 Fr. Cris moved for the adjournment of the meeting, and it was seconded by Mrs. Maria Lim. The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 P.M.
VI. Closing Prayer: Mr. Miguelito Yrauda
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Maria Grizel D. Ragandang
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